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Academy welcomes  
Regional Schools  

Commissioner 
The Academy was delighted to 
welcome Mrs Sue Baldwin,  
Regional Schools Commissioner 
for East of England and North 
East London, and Ms Michelle 
Stanley, School Improvement  

Advisor on Friday 27 April.  

They met with Principal, Ms Joan 
Costello and Ormiston Academies 
Trust Regional Director South, Mr 
Luke Bowers. The Academyôs  
Student Council were on hand and 
very proud to greet the visitors and 
escort them on a guided tour of the 
Academy in action. 

The visit was a great opportunity to 
show what the Academy has to  
offer and discuss the exceptional 
Progress 8 results, SSAT Award, 
and National Examination results. 
Ms Costello commented, ñThey 
were both very excited by what 
they saw and found the school very 
refreshing. I would like to thank  
students and staff for making the 
day so special; this is achievable 
when everyone pulls together.ò 
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Student wins Speak 

Out Competition 
Oliver Vallance, Year 10, won the Jack 
Petchey Speak Out Challenge, East 

Essex Regional Final on 16 May. 

Oliver beat students from 17 other Essex 
schools. He won Ã100 and now has the 
chance to compete in the Grand Final.  

Miss Davies, Head of Year 12 and  
Performing Arts Teacher said: ñWe are 
extremely proud of Oliverôs achievement 
and congratulate him on his outstanding 

effort to win this prize.ò 

(please see page 3 ). 

Extended Project 

A* Results 
Rivers Sixth Form students are 
celebrating fantastic results. Mr 
Player, Assistant Principal, said, 
ñThe Extended Project is an  
excellent opportunity for  
students to specialise and  
research at great length on a 
topic of their choosing. It is 
widely accepted by employers 
and highly regarded by  
universities. This year, 24  
students attained an A or A*. 

Best Year 13 project:  
Beth Murray wrote a project 
about whether the age of  
criminal responsibility should be 
raised from the current age of 
10 to 14 years old. She 
achieved 52 out of a possible 
54 marks. Beth is  hoping to 
study Criminology & Criminal 
Justice at University of  
Portsmouth. 

Best Year 12 Project:  
Amy Cooper wrote a project  
investigating whether the MMR 
vaccine should be made  
compulsory in the UK. She 
achieved 53 out of a possible 
54 marks.       (please see page 9 ). 
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Message from Ms J Costello, Principal 

I am very pleased to announce that I have been  
promoted to the position of Executive Principal by 
Ormiston Academies Trust. This is in recognition of 
the excellent work and achievements of our academy. 
I feel very privileged to be leading such a fine  
establishment, and delighted to be able to continue to 
do so whilst working with OAT on a project; #IWILL, 
which will further enhance our work and that of the 
other academies in our family of schools in the  
Multi-Academy Trust. 

My appointment has enabled us to interview and  
appoint Mr Paul Healy as Head of School.  Mr Healy 
has been with us for three years as Vice-Principal, in 
which time he has contributed significantly to our  
further improvements in outcomes, enabling us to  
become one of the top-performing schools in Essex. 

Together, we will continue to be dedicated to  
ensuring Ormiston Rivers Academy is the very best it 
can be.  We thank you for all your support in this  
endeavour, and look forward to the future with  
anticipation and excitement. 

 Dates for your diary 

 May 

24 Dengie Primary Sports Training Day 

28 to 1 June Half term 

 June 

14 Dengie Primary Sports Day 

19 ORA Sports Day 

21 Year 7 Parents Evening 

26 District Sports 

28 Year 5 Day 

29 Year 5 Day 

29 Sixth Form Summer Ball 

 July 

2 Year 11 Prom 

3 to 5 July Gym & Dance Show 

9 Year 6 Day & Transition evening 

10 Prize Giving evening 

13 
Last day of term, school closes 
1.30pm. Non-uniform day. 

Exam Results 2018 
You can collect your results from the school on the  
following dates:- 

GCE  -  Thursday 16th August 2018   

   9.00am to 11.30am 

GCSE  -  Thursday 23rd August 2018   

   9.00am to 11.30am 

Results not collected on the above dates will be  
unavailable until the school re-opens in  

September 2018 

Exam results must be collected by the candidate; if 
you wish an adult to collect your results for you, they 
must have a letter signed by you authorising  
collection, with a phone number you can be reached 
on to confirm the arrangements. Exam results will not 
be given to other students or over the phone under 
any circumstances. 

If you wish your results to be posted, please send a  
self-addressed A4 envelope, with a 1st class LARGE 
stamp, to Mrs Clark, Examinations Officer. 

Certificates will be available from 26th November 
2018, and can be collected from the school during 
term time between 9.00am and 3.00pm. The school 
will not post exam certificates and will only hold  
certificates for 1 year, after which time they will be  
returned to the Exam Board to be destroyed. Exam 
Boards will not produce duplicate/copy certificates. 

If you have any queries please speak to Mrs L Clark 
on (01621) 787861. 
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Speak Out Success 

(continued from p1) 

Oliver Vallance won the Speak Out Challenge East Essex  
Regional Final on 16 May. His speech,  óThe World Without Art is 

Just Ehô has secured him a place at the Grand Final in July. 

Well done Oliver! 

Frankie Rushton, Programme Director, wrote to the Academy to say: 
ñWe are thrilled to congratulate you and your student, Oliver Vallance 
for their success at the East Essex Speak Out Challenge Regional  
Final.  

Oliverôs public speaking performance on 16 May  was voted on by an 
independent judging panel. 

Each year over 19,000 students across London and Essex take part in Jack Petcheyôs Speak Out  
Challenge the worldôs largest public speaking competition. There are 37 different Regional Champions 
and these speakers these are among the top 0.2% of young speakers in London and Essex. We are  
always blown away by the talent and ability of these young speakers. On behalf of Speakers Trust and the 
Jack Petchey Foundation we congratulate you on this outstanding achievement.  

To decide which speakers will go forward to the Grand Final, a panel of judges meet on Monday 21 May 
to collectively review the videos of all 37 Regional Champions. Based on the content, delivery and  
structure of the speeches, the judges will decide on the 15 Grand Finalists who will speak at Jack  
Petcheyôs Speak Out Challenge Grand Final on 2 July 2018 at the Cambridge Theatre in Londonôs West 
End. The winner of this Grand Final will receive a Ã2,000 bond for themselves and Ã3,000 for their school 
to spend on a project of their choice.  

Many thanks for your school support in the Speak Out Challenge and congratulations again for this  
excellent achievement.ò 

 

Year 11 students celebrate their achievements 

 

 

 

 

 

19 Year 11 students excelled in their Creative and Performing Arts (CAPA) Level 2 Award, with 16  
achieving a Distinction. 

Ms Goodfellow, Teacher of Drama, is exceptionally proud of their achievement. Students and staff  
celebrated the outstanding news on 16 May with a tea party hosted by Principal, Ms Costello and Head of 
School, Mr Healy. 
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Gardenerôs Diary 
Mrs Wallis, 
Learning  
Support  
Assistant and 
Garden Project 
students are 
continuing to 
cultivate the 
kitchen garden 
and meadow. 
Here is their  

gardening diary. 

17 April 

2018  

After the wet and very cold weather, Garden  
Project students from Years 7 and 8 finally started 
setting seeds for new plants to grow in the kitchen 
garden and for their annual charity plant sale in the 
summer. 

Each year, all participating students put forward a 
charity that they would like to support and a vote is 

taken to decide which one will receive the money raised. A 
different student is in charge of the finances each year. 
Students raised Ã167.74 for Great Ormond Street Hospital 
for Children last year ï we hope to do as well or better this 
summer. 

Another essential springtime job has been to prepare the 
kitchen garden. Students have weeded the beds and 
planted potatoes, onions, garlic and shallots. We are  
looking forward to a good harvest at the end of the  
summer term. 

26 April 2018  

Due to a complete turnaround in the weather,  
Garden Project students have been watering the 
seedlings non-stop! We are pleased to say that the 
plants are growing very well, and should be ready 
for the Plant Sale at the end of May in aid of their 
chosen charity, Cancer Research. 

Students have now planted outdoor runner beans, peas, 
sweetpeas, beetroot and lettuce in the kitchen garden and 
raised beds. 

Three students showed particular skill, enthusiasm and  
teamwork when digging the kitchen garden. Bethany  
Randall, Connor Greenaway and Skye Taylor all excelled 
expectations, well done! 

8 May 2018  

The annual charity Plant Sale started on 8th May.  
A selection of plants such as tomatoes, herbs and  
annuals are available to staff at 50p per pot.  

In the spirit of recycling, garden project students  
requested staff to return any unwanted plant pots 
for them to re-use to grow more plants as the  
season continues. 

Pride Conference 

On Wednesday 18th April, two  
student delegates from the  
Academyôs Pride Youth Network  
travelled to London to take part in 
the first ever Pride Youth  
Conference. This is a nationally 
recognised scheme to educate and 
celebrate diversity and to promote 

equality and fairness for all.  

Miss Marable, lead teacher for the 
project said, ñWe are extremely proud 
that ORA is officially acknowledged 
as a LGBT+ friendly school. Ofsted 
and the Department for Education 
recognise this award, which is also 
supported by Children in Need. 
Watching our students develop  
self-esteem and confidence has been 
fantastic. Many students across the 
Academy are working to promote  
diversity and social justice. They have 
pulled together to win this award 
which saw them meeting 10 targets to  
increase awareness of discrimination 
and to promote fairness for all. These 
students are role models for their 
peers and I am so proud of how far 
they have come. Well done Pride!ò  

Erin Bourne thought, ñOur school has 
achieved so much, and to be  
recognised as LGBT friendly is  
awesome!ò  

Bethany Young said, ñGetting  
involved with the Pride community is 
a great way of developing initiatives 
within the school. I feel I have 
achieved a lot from taking part.ò 
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Focus on 
Food  

Technology 
In this newsletter, we are 
taking a look at some of 
the outstanding work from 
our Food Technology  

department. 

Crispy Cakes 

 

Year 9 Food and 

Cookery  

students enjoyed  

completing a 

crispy cake  

development  

project prior to 

the Easter Break. 

Here are some of 

their fantastic  

designs. 

Year 11 Food and Cookery students 
completed their Unit 4 Practical  

assessment on 20th March 2018.  

Each student prepared two  
different baked items suitable for an  
afternoon tea ï bread rolls, quiche,  

savouries, cakes, biscuits, and pastries.  

All students worked enthusiastically on 
their assessment brief; planning,  
making and presenting an  

afternoon tea.  

Miss Williamson, Mrs Woodhouse and 
Miss Paul would like to congratulate  
everyone on the successful  
preparation of these beautifully  

baked goods. 

Savoury Swirls 

Year 8 recently created savoury 
swirls and pizza using enriched 
bread dough the students made 

from scratch.  

The Food department have created an 
Instagram account so you can see what 
we make in Food and get involved.  

Follow our updates on instagram at: 

ora_food_and_cookery  

Year 9 & 10 Baking 

Year 9 and 10 have been  
developing their baking and 
presentation skills this term.  
Year 9: Mini Frasier Cakes with  
homemade cr¯me patisserie.  

Year 10: Mini Bakewell tarts  
suitable for an afternoon tea - this 
will form part of their coursework. 
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Changing Room 
This is the third time that Ormiston 
Rivers Academy has taken part in the 
National Theatre Connections project. 
Students performed a play called  
Changing Room, written by Chris 

Bush especially for the project. 

Connections gives young people an  
opportunity to experience the process of 
professional theatre-making, including 
set design, costume making, producing 
and performing the play. 

Changing Room is set in and around a 
swimming pool and follows a group of 
teenagers; excited, impatient and  
uncertain about the future.  

Ms Goodfellow, Designated Safe-
Guarding Lead, Teacher of Drama and 
Director of the production commented: 
ñOnce rehearsals were underway the 
question came up of óMiss, if itôs in a 
swimming pool, does that mean we have 
to wear a swimsuit?!ô As you can see in 
the photos we got creative with  
costumes ï some notably more daring 
than others! This play has been amazing 
to work on and every one of the cast 
have fully embraced the challenge. It is  
something different from anything weôve 
tried before and something that has 
pushed us all. As always, the cast have 
been second to none and have  
supported each other and me through 
the process. We have faced problems 
along the way, but worked together and 
put the time in to create a superb version 
of the play. These young people are  
juggling the stress of exams and coping 
with the pressures on them, yet still 
demonstrated such commitment to me 
and the project. I am proud of each and 
every one of them for what they have 
achieved.ò 

The play at ORA took place on Tuesday 
27 March, followed by a  showcase  
performance at our partner theatre, The 
Marlowe in Canterbury, on Friday 20 
April. Representatives from the National  
Theatre attended the Academy to give 
feedback on the wonderful performance 
delivered by our students. 

It has been another exciting learning  
opportunity for our performing arts  
students and we look forward to  
participating in the project again in 2019. 

  

Civic Reception 
On Friday 27th April, music students from the  
Performing Arts department entertained at the annual 
Civic Reception, held at Ormiston Rivers Academy. 
Their performances were very highly received by  
Burnham on Crouch Town Mayor, dignitaries and  

special guests. Very well done to all involved. 

¶ Rachel Cottee, Year 11, played Prelude in E minor by 
Chopin - piano. 

¶ Leonie Hunt, Year 13, sang Memory from the musical 
Cats. 

¶ Chloe Daniells, Year 13, sang With You from the musical 
Ghost. 

¶ Thomas Damps, Year 13, sang Music of the Night from 
the musical Phantom of the Opera. 

¶ Danielle Cooper and Erin Downing, Year 11, performed a 
duet for ukulele, piano and voice; their version of the  
Oasis song Half the World Away. 

¶ Jessica Hearn - Year 10, played ukulele and sang. 

¶ Michaela Myers - Year 11, sang. 

¶ Ben Griffiths - Year 11, played classical guitar. 

¶ Faith Foakes - Year 12, played piano, ukulele and sang. 

¶ Sam Davis - Year 12, technical sound management for 
the event. 

 

Ms S. Carroll, Assistant Principal 
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Date and  

running  

total of  

tokens 

19  

January 

2018 

2 

February 

2018 

23  

February 

2018 

23 

March 

2018 

23  

April  

2018 

16 

May 

2018 

1st 
Danube 

822 

Danube 

1191 

Danube 

1776 

Danube 

2099 

Danube 

2791 

 

Danube 

3133 

 

2nd 
Zambezi 

661 

Zambezi 

1048 

Zambezi 

1522 

Zambezi 

1696 

Zambezi 

2182 

Zambezi 

2544 

3rd 
Mekong 

606 

Amazon 

886 

Amazon 

1324 

Mekong 

1489 

Mekong 

2011 

Mekong 

2351 

4th 
Amazon 

596 

Mekong 

865 

Mekong 

1306 

Amazon 

1478 

Amazon 

1929 

 

Amazon 

2255 

House Points update 
Spelling Bee 
Ormiston Rivers Academy  
hosted a very successful 
Year 3 & 4 Spelling Bee in 
May. Pupils from Cold  
Norton, St Mary's Burnham, 
Latchingdon, and Burnham 
Primary took part. 

English Teacher, Mr OôToole  
commented: ñIt was a close 
run between Cold Norton and  
Latchingdon, with Cold  
Norton narrowly winning in 
the end. All of the children 
showed dedication in learning 
the spellings and great  
courage when asked to spell 
some very tricky words 
in front of an audience of  
parents and staff.ò 

The Primary schools thanked 
ORA for hosting the event 
and, as it was such an  
enjoyable morning, they 
hope to organise another  
competition next year, with 
even more schools taking 
part.  

Former student helps Science 
Emma Welham has kindly been volunteering in the Science Department; 

helping both staff and students. This is her news:  

After completing my GCSEôs and then A-levels at Ormiston Rivers Academy I 
went on to study MChem Chemistry with a year in Industry/Research at the  
University of Reading, where I am currently coming to the end of my 2nd year.  

During my time at Rivers Sixth Form I regularly helped at the Year 7/8 Science 
club and at other events within the Science Department, which gave me my first insight into my love of 
working with children; to pass on my knowledge and enthusiasm for the subject I am passionate about. 
Alongside my studies this year I have been volunteering in Reading schools and working as a mentor on 
the Reading Scholarôs Widening Participation programme which I have very much enjoyed. Therefore, as I 
am nearly half way through my degree course I am starting to think about my future career, and I am  
considering becoming a secondary school Science teacher.  

This week I have been completing teaching work experience in the Science Department where I have 
been assisting teachers and students in a variety of lessons. So far I have worked with year 12/13ôs in  
revision for their exams, assisted year 9/10 GCSE classes in completion of required practicalôs and 
worked with some brilliant year 7ôs who, as part of the forces topic, were competing to build the most  
aerodynamic paper aeroplane ï the best one travelled most of the way across the gym, approximately 20 
metres!  

I have really enjoyed the week I have spent at ORA and would like to thank all of the teachers who have 
welcomed me into their lessons this week.  
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Interact Quiz Night 
The Interact team held their final charity 
event on Friday 4th May, raising Ã257.18 
for their three charities: Essex Air  
Ambulance, St Francis Hospice and End 
Polio Now. The Quiz Night, held in the 
canteen, attracted more than 30  
contestants who donated generously for 
the causes. Quiz Master, Thomas Damps, 
Year 13, did a fantastic job at entertaining 
and keeping order throughout the night. 

Miss Marable, Year 8 Achievement  
Director/ Teacher of Religious Studies & 
Sociology, said ñWhat a fantastic night! The 
Interact team did very well in organising the 
event with ORA staff. Thank you to the 
team and their friends and family who 
came to the quiz.ò 

Lauren Campbell, President of Interact 
2017-18 said, ñIt was a great night which 
everyone who attended enjoyed. It was a 
nice event to end our year on the Interact 
team. Thank you to everyone who has  
supported us throughout our time raising 
money for our chosen charities!ò  

Young Politician  
Rivers Sixth Form student, Matilda Newlyn attended 

the Young Politician Programme. Here is her story:  

On Sunday 22nd April, Rivers Sixth Form paid my fees 
into the Young Politician Programme at University  
College London. I plan and hope to study Philosophy, 
Politics and Economics at university and aspire to have a 
career in politics myself. Up until this event, I was  
conflicted and confused as to what I wanted to do  
beyond education, and how exactly I would do so. 

Throughout the day, we attended lectures and looked at  
numerous case studies and political issues to solve, in 
teams, using the information that we had learnt in the 
talks. I met students like myself, who had diverse ideas 
and opinions, which was very interesting as itôs not very 
often I meet people with similar interests.  

My favourite part was the Q and A panel, which gave 
light to more diverse matters and opinions, such as the 
panelôs thoughts on the recent Syria Bombing and 
whether it was right or not. The experience ultimately 
made me question my own thoughts on UK politics and 
widened my understanding of how important the guests 
were in relevance to running our country. This, therefore, 
installed my ambitions further as I now aspire to be  
successful like those who spoke to me. 

All in all, the programme was extremely beneficial. I met 
and spoke to multiple figures, each with a different  
career path in politics, and now have a clearer mind-set 
as to what I would like to do after university and how to 
get there. 

Karting 
Rivers Sixth 
Form student, 
Stanley Jones 
is an ambitious  
Karting  

enthusiast. 

Recently, he  
participated in  
the 2018 Lotus 
Cup Sprint  
Championship  
1st round, known 
as the Spring 
Cup. The field  
consisted of drivers much more experienced than Stanley,  
including the 2017 Champion, Januius Zukas, and several  
drivers listed at Rye House in the Super Driver Categories  
because of their experience.  

Stanley was by far the youngest driver in the  

championship. Stanley won the race and 
achieved the fastest lap! We wish him every  

success in future championships. 

Borneo Annabelle Smith, Year 12 

Over a four week period starting the 19th  

July, I will be travelling to Borneo with 
Camps International - a worldwide charity 
with camps over Europe, Africa and Asia. As 
part of this trip, I will be participating in  
community-based projects which aim to  
improve the standard of living of local  
Bornean people by developing the  
infrastructure they have access to, such as 
schools, community centres and homes.  

In addition, as a team, we will be  
undertaking marine and wildlife conservation 
projects, including replanting and  
replenishing the rainforest, in order to  
preserve biodiversity within the environment 
and species which are endemic to Borneoôs 
jungle. To finish off this trip, I will be taking 
part in a three day jungle trek. This is an  
incredibly unique and beneficial experience 
in terms of meeting new people, developing 
better communication skills, immersing in a 
wildly different culture and gaining a wider  
understanding of the world around us. In  
order to attend this expedition, I have had to 
fundraise Ã4,000 independently. I have 
achieved this through holding several quiz 
nights, bake sales and various other  
fundraising events.  
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Extended Project 

A* Results 
(continued from page 1) 

Other notable projects: 

 

¶ Sophie Jenkins - To what extent is 
animal testing justifiable? (A*) 

¶ Rebecca Mahoney - Should  
Britain still be apologising  
slavery? (A*) 

¶ Rose Cornwell - Are psychopathy 
and serial killing more a product of 
genetic nature or societal  
nurture? (A*) 

¶ Hayley Fletcher - Should the UK 
government be attributing greater 
funding to ocean exploration? (A*) 

¶ Miles Clark - Was the Russian 
Revolution a triumph or a  
tragedy? (A*)  

¶ Annabelle Smith - Do art therapy 
projects receive appropriate  
funding? (A*) 

¶ Dillon Carruthers - Should  
Universities be doing more to  
prevent the use of Nootropic 
drugs? (A) 

¶ Rebecca Lowman - Should  
judges have the right to decide 
upon life or death medical cases? 
(A) 

¶ Chloe Smith - Should the Witch 
Trials of the Seventeenth Century 
be classed as a genocide? (A) 

¶ Brandon Betteley - Has the United 
Nations become antiquated? (B)  

¶ Thomas James - Should the  
provision of social housing be  
increased in the UK? (B) 

History in Berlin 

On 23rd March, 13 Sixth form students, accompanied by Mr  
Player and Mr McKenna, embarked upon a 4 day trip to Berlin as 
part of their A Level history course. A very busy itinerary was  
organised that included excursions to a number of historical sites 
linked with the Weimar and Nazi Germany unit, through to the 
Cold War and its impact upon Berlin. 

The trip was particularly powerful due to its strong connection to 
the history of the Holocaust, the murder of 6 million Jews of  
Europe 1939-1945. Probably the most important part of the trip 
was the visit to Sachsenhausen Concentration Camp on the  
Saturday. The camp itself was home to more than 240,000  
political and religious prisoners under Nazi Germany and was  
essentially a blueprint for the later expansion of the Holocaust 
across Europe. The visit involved looking at the barracks that the 
inmates stayed in, a detailed explanation of the methods used by 
SS guards and seeing first-hand the gas chamber and execution 
quarters that were built. The experience was hugely significant to 
all students and staff and, though awful in its horror, will resonate 
with every individual forever more. 

Alongside the elements of the trip associated with the Holocaust, 
there were a number of fascinating excursions:  

¶ a trip to the Underworlds Museum to experience life in the bomb 
shelters of Berlin,  

¶ a walk alongside the iconic East-Side gallery, where artists have 
used the 1.4 km stretch of the Berlin Wall as an urban canvas,  

¶ a visit to Checkpoint Charlie, one of the most symbolic crossing 
points at eth Berlin Wall,  

¶ an amazing climb to the top of the redesigned Reichstag building 
with spectacular views across the city,  

¶ and a visit to the Topography of Terror, a museum constructed 
from the headquarters of the SS. 

Assistant Principal, Mr Player, commented, ñThe whole trip was 
very informative and opened up the eyes of the students to the  
real locations and human elements of the history they study in 
their A Level.ò Year 13 Student, Emma Fowler, added, ñThe Berlin 
trip was a really empowering and important event to experience. 
The concentration camp was really interesting and made it really 
real what happened and the suffering that people experienced.ò 

2ÉÖÅÒÓ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ "ÅÒÌÉÎ 7ÁÌÌ ÉÎ ÆÒÏÎÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÉÃÏÎÉÃ ÐÁÉÎÔÉÎÇ ÃÒÅÁÔÅÄ ÉÎ ΧίίΦ 
ÄÅÐÉÃÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÏÆ  ,ÅÏÎÉÄ "ÒÅÚÈÎÅÖ ÁÎÄ %ÒÉÃÈ (ÏÎÅÃËÅÒȟ ÒÅÐÒÏÄÕÃÉÎÇ Á 
ÐÈÏÔÏÇÒÁÐÈ ÆÒÏÍ ΧίέίȢ 
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Parkrun 
On Saturday 12th May, Ormiston 
students and staff joined Burnham 
Parkrun as an active for the start 
for the weekend. Head of PE, Mr 
Clay, who often attends Hockley 
Parkrun, was keen to get students 
and parents involved with the local 
5km event. 

In school, the event was promoted 
during PE lessons and assemblies. 
Carly Stevenson, Burnham Parkrun 
Director, visited Year 7 to give  
additional background on the event.  

Approximately 40 Ormiston students 
attended Riverside Country Park, Burnham and were greeted by sunshine and dry conditions - absolutely 
perfect for a good run. Mr Hanna, Mrs Conway, Mrs Grover and Mrs Brewster provided extra competition 
for the students. 

Everyone enjoyed the run and, as promised, those who beat Mr Clay will receive double house points! 
Well done to Callum Robinson (5th overall), Drew Symons (6th), Fran Turner (10th and 1st female), Jack 
Tucker (14th), William Braybrook (25th) and Jess Turner (27th) who all finished ahead of Mr Clay in 30th 
position. The studentsô finishing positions are even more impressive considering there were 172  
runners on the day. Harry Bush, former ORA student, won the race in 17minutes 42 seconds. 

The rest of the Ormiston fleet finished strong and should be proud of their achievements. We hope they 
continue to attend Parkrun events on Saturday mornings. Burnham Parkrun takes place every Saturday at 
9am. Mr Clay said, ñI hope many of our students continue to run and start the weekend in an active way. 
Special thanks go to all the race organisers and volunteers who make Parkrun possible.ò 

Rotary Youth  

Leadership  
Congratulations to Katy Parker, Alan 
Taylor and Anntony Harwood who have 
qualified for the finals of the Rotary 
Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) to be 
held at the Essex Outdoor Centre in  
Danbury on Saturday 8th and Sunday 

9th June. 

These 3 Year 10 students were successful 
on the first round of the competition,  
overcoming different leadership activities 
to make it through to the final. 

This competition prides itself on  
developing important skills such as  
communication, problem solving, team 
work and decision making. We wish our 
students the very best of luck as they look 
to emulate previous winners of the  
competition from the Academy. 

The PE department would like to thank the  
Rotary Club of Burnham on Crouch & 
Dengie Hundred for their continued  
support which encourages many of our 
students to enter the competition every 
year. 

1500m 
Congratulations to Jamie Rashbrook, 
Year 10 who finished 3rd in the U17 
1500m at the recent County  

Championships.  

We wish Jamie every success in the  
upcoming Essex Schools Championships, 
District Sports, and the rest of the season.  

National  Ambitions 
Year 11 student, Jack Williams  set a 
Regional swimming record at the  
recent Championships held in  

Norwich. 

Jack attended National finals in Sheffield last 
year and just missed out on the breast stroke 
finals. This year, Jack goes into the finals in 
Sheffield with the 4th fastest 50m breast 
stroke time in GB with time of 30.34 seconds! 

Mr Clay said "Jack's progress has been  
extraordinary since he started swimming at 
Basildon. He goes from strength to strength 
and deserves to make the finals this year and 
I hope he does extremely well. Best of luck to 
him." 


